WPA General Meeting Minute
February 4, 2011

The meeting was called to order by President, Dave Wheeler at 8:03 PM. Dave welcomed everyone and mentioned that Dave Waggoner’s wife is doing much better, and our condolences go out to Hal_Meyer__ who’s wife passed away recently.   
Dave reminded folks about the maintenance seminar that will be held tomorrow, Saturday, Feb. 5 at 8:30 AM.  
Treasurer’s Report: Greg announced that our current balance is @12,016.80.  We will no longer have monthly bulk printing charges as our newsletter will be electronic after March. The report was accepted as presented.
Minutes of the January 7, 2011 meeting were accepted as presented.

President’s report:
Dave Wheeler informed members that a review of the chapter by laws will take place during his term.  Les Smith will chair the review committee.  Members were invited to participate on the review team and Vera_Martinovich______ and Rich Jones volunteered.
Dave W. mentioned that our chapter on-line calendar has been down due to a crash in the software.  Kevin Kelly who supports the state WPA calendar agreed to use the state template for our chapter calendar.    There will be no need to purchase/renew the old software program.
Membership:  Dave Prutzman shared that our chapter membership is now up to nearly 150.  Introductions were made of new members and guests.   Dave encouraged members who speak with interested pilots to register on line as this is the easiest system.
Scholarship:  Kevin Kelly mentioned that the chapter $1,000.00 scholarship is now open and applications are due March 31.  
Newsletter:  Stephanie Allen reported that the March edition will be the last paper copy of our monthly newsletter.  She encouraged members to check their email to make sure  that their address was current.  Particularly important are those that formerly used Verizon, as the address has changed to Frontier.  There will be an email blast for the April newsletter.  Members were encouraged to send articles, photos and any news to Stephanie.
Legislative:  Les Smith shared information regarding HB 1847.  This proposed legislation is in response to the need for more state funds to support health care coverage.  The bill impacts fuel tax for pilots.  Les encouraged members to begin to think about writing letters to lobbyists.  More  details will come as news is shared from Olympia.
GA Day:  Steve Waterman reported for John Steiber.  GA Day is set for May 21, 2011.  Chairpersons are needed for key positions.  Please support the event by your presence and your abilities.  Food vendors, cash machines/mobile banking services will be on site along with more restroom facilities and garbage cans!  Pilots are needed for Young Eagles as well as for key stations throughout the day.  There will be three new food vendors this year and plans are progressing well.
Old Business:  None
New Business:  None
Program:  
Arnold Ebneter provided a historical account of his interests in flying; his career in aeronautical engineering and his efforts to build and fly a homebuilt aircraft, the Edbeter- E- 1, with a record flight distance and flight time.   Arnold was both informative and entertaining during his presentation.  Members appreciated Arnold’s long and dedicated career in aviation.
Good of the order:  
Dave W. shared that the March program presenter will be Long Nguyen, who is an aerial photographer.  
On Feb. 15 there will be a presentation on Class Bravo airspace redesign at BFI beginning at 5:00 PM.
Birthday wishes went out to Dick Kinnier for his 80th birthday.
Dave W. encouraged members to please reply to his email requests for input to questions.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:34 Pm
